Environmental Close-Up:  Headwaters Forest

The Headwaters Forest in Humbolt County, California, is the last ancient redwood forest remaining in private ownership.  The old-growth redwoods are centuries-old trees, distinguished from second-growth trees, which have regenerated after logging.  The term odd-growth can apply to groves of trees or individual trees.  The owner of this forest until 1999 was the Pacific Lumber Company (PL).  Given the unique nature of the old-growth and the local ecosystem, a great deal of public attention was focused on the fate of lands that were in private hands.  Pacific Lumber Company purchased the forest to lumber it, not to preserve it.  The fate of the forest was never certain during a decade of almost constant and bitter controversy between those who wanted to log the forest and those who wanted to preserve it.

In 1996, a federal and state agreement was entered into with Pacific Lumber.  This agreement committed the federal and state governments to provide $380 million for the purchase of the largest grove of old-growth redwood still in private hands anywhere in the world—the Headwaters Grove on PL lands.  In addition, the agreement specified that PL would develop a Habitat Conservation Plan and a Sustained Yield Plan for the remainder of its lands—approximately 81,000 hectares (200,000 acres).  In 1999, with a final cost of $450 million, the Pacific Lumber Company and federal and state government agencies signed the Headwaters Forest Agreement.  The controversy, however, did not end with the signing.


On the one hand, the agreement was hailed as a landmark.  It was proclaimed as a compromise that every “reasonable” person should be able to accept.  It protects every extensive tract of old-growth redwood remaining in the possession of Pacific Lumber Company, which means every tract of biological importance.  It places heavier protections on salmon-spawning streams running through PL property than are applied to any private timberland in California.  It also mandates more extensive precautions against stream siltation and landsliding than are currently in effect anywhere in the state.  The agreement includes a covenant that guarantees these protections will run with the land—PL cannot void its habitat conservation plan by selling its land to another company.  At the same time, the agreement provides PL with a predictable annual level of timber harvest on which to base its economic calculations.

Not all, however, were totally pleased with the agreement.  Opponents to the agreement argued that the Habitat Conservation Plan gives PL too much latitude in logging sensitive habitat.  All habitat conservation plans are little more than an end run around the Endangered Species Act and threaten the health of the forest, critics of the agreement stated.  It was also argued that the agreement left little buffer between PL’s ongoing logging operations and the public land.  Apparently not all the “reasonable” people were in total agreement with the plan.

What do you think?
Should public tax dollars be spent to acquire properties such as the Headwaters Forest?


Is compromise possible on such a divisive issue?


Do you or your family have redwood furniture or a redwood deck?


What is the connection? Is there one?
